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September 6, 2022
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order

Chairperson Eckblad called the meeting to order 7:00 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Eckblad, Beise, Deitering, Otten, and Kjome, Clerk McDougall, and Crew Valentine.    
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to approve the agenda with the addition of Nancy Hernandez Hall Rental Damage Deposit.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  

Meeting Minutes

August 16, 2022 Regular Mtg. Minutes 
A motion was made by Supervisor Deitering and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve the August 16, 2022 as printed.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  

Maintenance Crew
Crew Valentine discussed replacing a driveway culvert and asked the Board if the driveway bituminous is to be replaced after they cut and remove it in order to replace the culvert.  The Board said do not replace the bituminous, which is in the right-of-way abutting the gravel road.  If the property owner would like to discuss the replacement of the bituminous, they should attend a meeting.
Supervisor Beise discussed replacement of the John Deere mower.  The Board will obtain more information on a possible trade of the 2012 John Deere mower.
Public Comment – None
Continued Items 
First Draft Fire Arms Ordinance Revisions and Board Review

The Board continued this to the next meeting. 
New Items 
September 6, 2022 Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for September 6, 2022.  Motion carried unanimously.
Nancy Hernandez – Hall Rental Damage Deposit
Nancy Hernandez was present to submit her complaint about her damage deposit of $500 being cashed from her August rental.  Hernandez discussed the wording of the contract and noted there were no damages.  Hernandez stated the hall was not fully cleaned prior to her event and admitted they did use painters tape, that gum was on the wall and ceiling decorations were hung that did not meet the requirements as outlined in the hall use information.  Hernandez did not feel it warranted the full amount of the damage deposit of $500 since there was no “damage”.  Hernandez stated she rented Sunday for cleanup and felt she did clean up sufficiently and would like a refund.  The Board addressed the six extra hours spent in cleaning and additional administrative work.  Hernandez requested the Township clarify “damage deposit” in the contract.  A motion was made by Supervisor Deitering and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the refund for the Sunday cleanup fee of $150.  Motion carried unanimously.

Mailbox Complaint – 4026 Eaken Ave. SE 

The Board discussed the complaint filed 2-4 weeks after the Township mowed the ditches.  The complaint was regarding damage to the mailbox caused by the Township.  Crew Valentine informed the Board he did not hit the mailbox or the post and when he went to view the complaint of damages, he straightened the post for the property owner even though he was not required to.  The Board agreed no further action is required since the Township did not damage the mailbox. 
Property Complaints – 3575 & 3570 36th St. SE 

The complaint for 3575 36th St. SE regarding the dumpster, unkempt lawn, house in ruins, and junk out front as stated in complaint does not meet township standards for further action by the Town. 
The complaint for 3570 36th St. SE does not meet township standards to take further actions regarding cars on a lift or junk cars on side of house.
The complainant may attend a meeting to discuss this complaint if they have more specific information.
Supervisor Kjome – None
Dale Otten - None
Supervisor Deitering – None

Supervisor Beise – None
Supervisor Eckblad – Eckblad discussed the previous complaint about 1086 33rd St. SE.  Eckblad has reached out to various people in Wright County for a solution to address the property.  Eckblad is waiting to hear back from Michael Woodford at Wright County for a solution or more information.  Eckblad will contact the Peter Tiede the Township Attorney when he has more information since he has dealt with complaints similar to this one.
Clerk/Treasurer McDougall – Clerk McDougall informed the Board she may not be able to continue managing the hall rentals because of the continuous disregard for the guidelines on decorating and cleanup for renters.  The hall rentals have become too much to manage for the cleaning crew and the administrative side because of the extra cleaning after events and extra time being spent administratively.  McDougall stated the previous rental should have been charged $1,000 for the extra cleaning and administrative time but unfortunately, they were not.  Clerk McDougall requested Board approval to work with the attorney on clarifying the contract in hopes that it will help in the future.  McDougall informed the Board hall rentals are too much to take on and she will not continue as it is with the renters not following guidelines.  Supervisor Kjome commented about the Clerk making money doing the rentals on the weekends, Clerk McDougall informed the Board it is not about money at this point because of the total disregard of the renters, and Kjome questioned if it was “anxiety”.  (Inappropriate) Clerk McDougall clarified it is not “anxiety”, it is the total disregard of all time spent reviewing everything with each renter multiple times.  Kjome stated the Clerk took the hall rentals from Supervisor McDougall years ago.  Clerk McDougall stated she was not given a choice in managing rentals because she would have said no and clarified she is not paid to do rental management.  Clerk McDougall noted she is paid 2 hours overtime to check each rental on the weekend and it is not worth it if there is not a resolution with the contract wording and getting renters to follow the guidelines the Board put in place.  Rentals are 40-48 hours per month and now continue to be more than that which are interrupting the work originally hired.  
The Clerk, Deputy Clerk, Deputy Treasurer, previous board member McDougall, previous Deputy Clerk and Janitorial Crew Troy Beise have many hours per rental whether it is reviewing the guidelines, tours, extra cleaning, etc.… McDougall noted it is unfair to the cleaning crew who prepares the hall before each rental and then be told it was not clean prior to their event.  The Board knows the hall is cleaned prior to each rental and the cleaning crew should not be disrespected like that from a renter who was unhappy being charged their damage deposit because of their own lack of cleaning.  The renters are well aware of what is and is not allowed when taking their tours, during their phone calls, also the information provided along with their contracts, and reminded again when renters pick up the keys.  The repetition of the information has not been helpful since renters tend to do what they want.  

Supervisor Otten suggested a walkthrough with the renters after renters have cleaned.  Kjome suggested renters sign off on a walk through prior to their event.  Clerk McDougall stated the cost for her to come in is an automatic 2 hours overtime and to do a final walk though would be another 2 hours overtime.  The solution should not have to be a final walkthrough but recognized as part of the contract they sign.  Clerk McDougall said she is willing to work on a solution but if it cannot be fixed, she would have the Board take over their hall rentals.  The Board will also need to hire a new cleaner at some point since current staff is not looking at continuing long-term.  The Board discussed not renting the hall unless there can be a solution outlining the contract and holding renters responsible for not following guidelines.  The Board agreed to have the Clerk discuss the hall rental contract and information sheet with the Township Attorney.  The attorney may be able to clarify wording in the documents for “damage” deposits and the renter’s responsibilities.  This will be reviewed and discussed at a future meeting.  
Funds Report – None
Review of Claims 
A motion was made by Supervisor Deitering and seconded by Supervisor Beise to pay 2022 claim #4130 to #4145 for $40,986.26 including payroll.  Motion carried unanimously.
Adjourn Meeting

Supervisor Eckblad motioned to adjourn at 7:55 p.m.
________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Greg Eckblad (Chairperson)

________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle L. McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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